CLERK'S REPORT – OCTOBER 2014 (FOR INFORMATION)

Meeting to be held on 20 October 2014

1 LAND AT TALBOT WAY

Councillor Hillman reported the loss of a number of setts from the lawned area of the land at Talbot Way. The Clerk has asked James Thompson of Greenspaces South Cheshire, to replace the setts and invoice the Parish Council.

2 SPEED WATCH

As reported in the September report, the Clerk is in discussions with the technicians at TWM Traffic Control Systems in respect of an appropriate format for the presentation of data to the Parish Council. The Clerk expects to be able to report to the November or December meeting.

3 DEFIBRILLATOR UNIT

Following the July 2014 meeting, the Clerk wrote to both the Co-Op Store and Stapeley Broad Lane School to ask for permission to install an automated defibrillator unit on the walls of their respective buildings.

Informal permission has now been given by the Manager at the Co-Op Store on the Cronkinson Shopping Parade. When a formal letter of acceptance has been received, the Clerk will place the order for the defibrillator. In due course, Members will be invited to consider arranging awareness sessions for residents.

Stapeley Broad Lane has not responded.

4 STAPELEY PARISH ACTION GROUP (SPAG)

Stapeley Parish Action Group met on 15 September 2014. The minutes of its meeting have not yet been received.

5 WEBSITE REVIEW

At the previous meeting, Members briefly discussed the appearance and content of the website. It was agreed at that time that comments be forwarded to Councillor Jo Hillman who had previously led on this project and that the matter be scheduled for discussion at a future meeting.

If Members could send their comments to Councillor Hillman, the item can be added to the agenda for the January 2015 meeting.

6 CORRESPONDENCE

Items of correspondence have been forwarded to Members as and when they arrived.